LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 11/03/13
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present, plus Historian Joe Thomson.
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President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the September 29, 2013 meeting were unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheet as of 11/03/13 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.  The board also approved reimbursing Patty approximately $115 for miscellaneous postage over the last several months.
2013 Budget

The status of the 2013 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES
Class Reunions
All reunions scheduled for 2013 have been held.  Classes of 1954 and 1964 are working on plans for their reunions in 2014.  All available reunion information has been posted on our website.  Patty will send an e-mail to class contacts for those classes due to have reunions in 2014.
Fund Raising

Chairperson Sandy Pettit Backus reported that 34 people attended the Auto Museum tour on October 19th.  She is making plans for a tour of the Goldstrom Museums in March or April, 2014.  Patty said that Class of 1993 sold 40 license plate frames for us at their reunion, and that Lorraine Hunt-Bono has offered us the use of her new banquet facilities for a fund raising function in the future.  The possibility of a BBQ competition, possibly at Sunset Park, next spring was discussed.  Sandy will talk to her fiancé Jerry and Bruce will talk to Jim Marsh about fund raising ideas.
Scholarships

The following were appointed to the 2014 Scholarship Committee:  Rollie Gibbs, Patty Haack, Carole Inghram Montalto, Kae Jones Bogdanovich and Bruce Langson.  Chairman Matt Shlisky will contact those not at the meeting to confirm their participation.  They will meet following the next board meeting on January 19, 2014.  Matt has already contacted the new counsellors at LVHS to make them aware of our scholarships.
Senior Squares

Other than possible maintenance in the future, this is now a completed project.
Wildcat Reunion
The 2014 committee will begin meeting in March, 2014.  Extra copies of the 2013 program are being provided to the school.  After a brief discussion, it was decided not to add graduates from the 2000s to our annual mailing list until the year of their 10th reunion.  Patty will ask the school if they have a mailing list for the class of 2004.  The committee and board got together on October 26th at Rollie’s to celebrate the successful 2013 reunion and to thank everyone for their hard work.  
GRANTS
There has not been any activity.
HISTORIAN UPDATE

There was no update.  
MEMBERSHIP
Patty reported that we currently have only 322 paid members (down from 420 in September).  This is because of memberships that expired as of 09/30/13.   A reminder postcard will be sent to those that haven’t renewed within the next week or so.  Patty will send a list of non-members with e-mail addresses to Dave.  Note:  After the meeting it was determined that out of 5260 alumni in our database, we have e-mail addresses for only 1638.  Of those, 443 are paid members, leaving 1195 (23%) that are not members, 171 of whom have expired memberships.  
MENTORING PROGRAM
There has not been any activity.
VEHICLE DONATION PROGRAM

There has not been any activity.  Bruce suggested that we add a slide about this program to the Wildcat Reunion slideshow for 2014.
WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK

We recently added four grad lists that were provided by the school.  They have promised to type more of the grad lists that we are missing after the next yearbook is finished – approximately April, 2014. Due to a change by Go-Daddy, Dave has to re-write all the code for our website.  Patty is providing Dave with a list of updates to the Website that he will do at the same time.  Dave is looking into LinkedIn and will give an update at the next meeting.
OLD BUSINESS

Art Contest at Las Vegas Academy

This is on hold until we learn more about the Academy’s alumni association.  
Homecoming Parade

The Wildcat Float was in the Homecoming Parade on October 18th.  
Las Vegas Academy Alumni Association

Dave will send them an e-mail and check into setting up a link from our website.
Parent/Student Newsletter and Desert Breeze

Matt’s article was in the last edition of the Parent/Student Newsletter.

Peoplesmart

We have signed up for a year.  This will be especially helpful when we do the next Wildcat Reunion mailing.

Speakers for Wildcat Float

New speakers were purchased for the float and were roaring loudly at the Homecoming Parade!
Wildcat Tales

Patty will be working on the next edition soon.  Matt volunteered to write an article.
NEW BUSINESS
Annual Membership Meeting
The Annual Membership Meeting will be held at the East Sahara campus on May 29, 2014 at 6 p.m.  Patty will reserve the cafeteria.
Helldorado 2014

The next Helldorado Parade will be on May 17, 2014 at 5 p.m.  We need to comply with their there which is the 150th Anniversary of Nevada becoming a State and Traditions of Past Helldorados.  Rollie is going to build a “hoosegow” around the cat who will be in jail for not having a beard or Helldorado badge.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, January 19, 2014 at 2 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
